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Monthly Business Meeting — Highlights and Summary of Minutes

(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office)

The Monthly Business Meeting was held on January 8, 2020. Bro. Billy Compton was
moderator. All the committees gave their reports. (1) Catherine Sabo, representing the
WMU, reported that their goal of $3,000 for the Lottie Moon Christmas Offering for
International Missions was surpassed overwhelmingly. Donations received totalled $4,833.
(2) Bro. Billy reported that Connie Gough Gerstler has been commuting back and forth since
getting married last month and she will serve her last day as Interim Music Director on
January 26™. Then the Personnel Committee will have to search for someone else to fill the
position. (3) Catherine Sabo, representing the Kitchen Committee, reported that the food
warmer was finally able to be purchased after the credit card was obtained. (4) Bro. Billy
reported that, at of January 1%, Michelle Yocum is transitioning into the Secretary position
and Andrea Morrison is transitioning into the Bookkeeping/Finance position with some
assistance from Debbie Farris and Mckenzie Hardin.

In Old Business: (1) The motion that was tabled last month, regarding accepting the bid for
Keltner Contracting to replace the 3 heating and air units that serve the Fellowship Hall, was
re-read and a vote taken. It was approved. The Trustee Committee can proceed forward to
replace the units.

With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned.



